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Application No. DA2024/1216

Attention of the Development Assessment Team

Subject: Objection to Development Application for Increased Commercial Usage by North
Harbour Marina Pty Ltd

To Whom It May Concern,

As a resident living opposite the proposed development, I strongly oppose the marina
renovation in our secluded bay, including the addition of a kiosk. Having lived in the area for
many years I can attest that this bay is a haven for families seeking peace, and holds
significant ecological value. Key concerns include:

Ecological Value
The bay hosts diverse marine fauna like giant rays, penguins, and seahorses, contributing to
biodiversity. Native species, such as echidnas, depend on the pristine environment, which the
development threatens. NSW Marine Estate Management documents the fragility of the flora
specifically the Posidonia seagrass and the then consequential loss from its deterioration and
destruction.

Impact on Residents and Visitors
The bay is a sanctuary for young children and families. A café would disrupt the tranquillity
and compromise the family-friendly atmosphere, increasing noise and commercialisation of
the location. Further, the bay is currently used by paddleboarders, kayakers, small sailboats
and swimmers. Allowing commercialisation of the precinct and promoting an increase in the
size and volume of large, powered vessels navigating through the reserve would almost
certainly remove the current benefits enjoyed by the current many users of the bay.

Acoustic Impact






